

**VICTORIA PARK MANAGEMENT**  
**COMMITTEE**  
**GENERAL MEETING 15/11/17**

Opened: 6:20pm

Present: B. Nolan, S Borthwick, M. Haynes. S Lawson ,G Smith(To become new member for Picton J R L F C

Apologies: Karl

Minutes read & accepted Scott Borthwick 2<sup>nd</sup> M Haynes

Business arising: Waiting on quote from Anavale Pty Ltd for repairing mesh on clubhouse and installing pedestrian gate behind goalpost, Pest inspection and spraying completed by Picton Pest Control services donated. Rat will disintegrate. No wiring touched in regards to switch in canteen just a bit of tape over the switch to alter outside light control. Quote receive from Funnells to install sensor lights Accepted .

Safety Issues : None at this stage

Treasurers Balance: Balance as at 15/11/17 \$9,429.34

Correspondence : Read and accepted M Haynes 2<sup>nd</sup> S Borthwick

Business arising: Outstanding account unpaid by Greater Southern region Beth to get in touch with Steve Hazelton. Letter in regards to ground not locked up properly user asked to be more careful.

General Business: Beth to ask council to check Sprinkler system as there are couple of dry patches on oval. Clubs having trouble freezer being turned off accidentally so Mick moved we get Funnells to somehow cover it 2<sup>nd</sup> Beth carried. Karl objected to Scott Lawson becoming a member of this committee but was over ruled by council. Two new members from Picton Junior Rugby League applying to become members of this committee. Gai Smith (who has completed application form and Guy McPherson. Beth to get permission from council for ESP Security(who installed alarm system)to come and inspect what needs to be done to get it going again after the flood 18 months ago.

Meeting closed 7:05pm next meeting Thursday 2018 January 11<sup>th</sup> at 6pm